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Staffing: Currently the department is working on filling one vacancy and one authorized added 

position.  We are in the back ground investigation process for two applicants with the goal of 

them attending the December 30, 2019 through May 1, 2020 Basic Police School.  Another 

change in assignment is Officer Brandon Ladd being assigned to the Detective Bureau.  Brandon 

was selected after interviews of five of highly qualified candidates with whom the interview 

panel was highly complementary of.  Nicely done Brandon we look forward to your success. 

 

Equipment: Through the federal DEA, the Windham Police Department was awarded a TRU 

NARC drug testing system.  The system utilized laser technology to analyzing the molecular 

structure of a suspected drug, to provide a presumptive test often times required to take legal 

action on the scene of a crime, while this does not replace the necessity to do further testing, it 

is a much more efficient, accurate and safe methodology to perform these tests. In addition of 

the equipment training is provided as well, this is an approximately $30,000 [piece of 

equipment.  

 

Monthly calls for service  

September 2019 

Calls for service 1379   

Arrests  27   

      

      

INDEX CRIMES * REPORTED CLEARED CASES 

Criminal Homicide 0   

Rape 1   

Robbery 0   

Assault 0   

Burglary 3 2 



Larceny/Theft 13 4 

MV Theft 0   

Arson 0   

      

RECENT ISSUES     

Animal Complaints  * 87   

Attempt to Locate 87 Citizen reported traffic complaints 

911 hang-ups-Misdials     

      

TRAFFIC     

Total Traffic Stops 312   

Total Citations 61   

Total Warnings 179   

      

OUI 1   

Total MV Accidents 57   

H&R 1   

Personal Injury 16   

Property damage 36   

Non Reportable 4   

This is a summary of the most common calls the police department responds to on a regular 

basis. Included are calls that have been the topic of recent discussion.  * FR 20   Alb 25 

 

With school reopened and back in session our School Resource officer and Community Services officer 

are assigned back to their respective positions, additionally we have focused on school zone speed 

enforcement efforts.  

 

   


